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Hightower Annual Meeting 

Wednesday, October 2, 2019  -  9:00 AM                                    

Harmony Grove Baptist Church                                                  

5470 Keith Bridge Road, Cumming 30041 

The Childrenôs Home Collection will begin at 8:00 AM                   

(The list of requested items is shown below)  

Etowah Annual Meeting 

Tuesday, October 29, 2019                                                                         

6:00 PM - Meal                                                                                  

7:00 PM - Worship Service                                                                     

SPEAKER:   Mike Griffin, Public Affairs Representative,                                 

  Georgia Baptist Mission Board                                                                                                

North Central Area Missions                                                                     

4206 North Arnold Mill Road, Woodstock 30188                                                              

Childrenôs Home Collection will begin at 5:00 PM                    

(The list of requested items is shown below) 

 Roswell Baptist Association Churches participate in this                       

Childrenôs Home collection at the Etowah Annual Meeting                                                           

Georgia Baptist Childrenôs Home                    

Collections for the Etowah, Hightower 

and Roswell Baptist Associations will 

be held as shown above.   

List of Requested Items for Georgia Baptist Childrenôs Truck Loading Collections              

kitchen and bathroom cleaners                                                                                                

laundry detergent                                                                                                            

cooking oil                                                                                                                  

trash bags (tall kitchen and 55 gallon)                                                                                      

paper products (plates, cups, paper towels, bath tissue) 



Foothills Community Church                                  
as a part of its Missions Emphasis Week    

invites You To Hear International Missions 

Board Missionary                                                  

Richard Oue 

         Wednesday, August 7th at 6:00 PM 

13724 Hwy 53 East, Marble Hill, GA 30148 

Richard and his wife, Renae, have served 

as IMB missionaries in Japan for over  

   twenty years.  

Counseling for Ambiguous Loss                                                                                       

offered by Dr. Doyle Hamilton, First Baptist Roswell 

General overview on September 4th                                                                   

More in-depth discussions and support on September 11, 18, 25 and 

October 2. 

For additional information or questions,                                                          

please contact Dr. Doyle Hamilton at doyle@fbroswell.org 

https://syatp.com/  

https://syatp.com/


A Needed Paradigm Shift 

ñNow these are the nations which 

the Lord left, that He might test    

Israel by them, that is, all who 

had not known any of the wars in        

Canaan (this was only so the       

children of Israel might be taught 

to know war, at least those who 

had not formerly known it).ò 

Judges 3:1-2 

Why would God WANT the                    

children of Israel to know war? 

What could possibly be the              

benefit of war and knowing of 

war? This is so strange. 

Few would deny that our nation 

is revisiting the ñtime of the       

Judges,ò when ñevery man did 

what was right in his own 

eyesò (21:25). After a solid victo-

rious stint of an obedient, hard 

working generation under the 

leadership of Joshua, the next 

generation after them embraced 

the surrounding cultures, living in 

abject disobedience to what their 

parents had faithfully followed. 

Israelôs history looks eerily                 

familiar.   

Though Americaôs founding     

fathers were not perfect, they 

built this nation on the proposi-

tions solely found in the inerrant 

truths of the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ and the principles of The 

Holy Bible. No true student of 

history can fault this statement 

when faced with the avalanche  

of biblical references in our 

founding documents or if they 

would just read the carefully 

etched words in marble all over 

this great land. However, that 

was then, and this is now. 

The churchôs responsibility has 

always been to be the salt, the 

light. Neither of which is an 

easy proposition! Salt destroys 

decay at the root by hindering 

moisture absorption. Light                 

invades private, hidden places 

exposing what is unseen. These 

two tasks are aggressive, delib-

erately forceful acts that stand 

opposed to both bacteria and 

darkness, pictures of sin. In other 

words, itôs a war, and the church 

is in it! The problem is our   

younger generation have not 

been trained in war. Passive    

entertainment does not a soldier 

make! 

Notice the verses quoted at the 

top of this article. Israel had     

become complacent in a very 

short amount of time. Canaan 

was the Promised Land, the land 

ñflowing with milk and honey,ò 

stretching out in all directions  

because of the obedient walk 

and victorious wars fought by the 

earlier generation. When these 

ñstrangeò verses from Judges 

were written, a new generation 

had come into their own, a                   

disobedient lot that had little    

appreciation for the abundance 

of all the ñmilk and honeyò since 

they did NOTHING for its acquisi-

tion. They didnôt work for it, so 

they really had no appreciation 

for its availability nor respect for 

the sacrifices of those who did. 

Hmmmm. This sounds so similar. 

These characteristics are now 

front and center in both our                

nation and our churches. Iôm             

disheartened by the condition of 

the majority of this current            

generation in our country, but if 

you look at what happened in  

Israel itôs no wonder this has 

been reproduced in America ï 

ñhouses full of good things they 

did not fill, wells they did not dig, 

and wine from vines they did not 

plantò (Deut. 6:10-12).  This                

generation has not had to build 

this nation or our churches. The 

prosperity in this nation is a credit 

to the sacrifices, wars, and inge-

nuity of the previous generation. 

We need a paradigm shift! 

I still believe the solution is found 

within the condition and practice 

of the local church. An awaken-

ing, resurgence, revival, or        

whatever you call it, is not just a 

cry of the modern church, but a 

necessity to make the needed 

paradigm shift from soft, biblically 

ignorant, easily-offended, get 

along with the culture pew sitters, 

to a bold, biblically minded, apol-

ogetically trained, ñdoers of the 

wordò warriors. I site two recent 

articles to give encouragement 

and hope in the possible fulfill-

ment of this dream. 

The first article is from Dr. David 

Jeremiah, pastor of Shadow 

Mountain Community Church, in 

El Cajon, CA. He shook up the 

evangelical world last week at a 

70
th
 Anniversary of Modern Israel 

conference with a message 

about the ñchurch being under 

attack.ò He continued lamenting 

that ñthe church has forgotten 

what the church is supposed to 

be.ò His strongest lashing came 

in the statement, ñwe have                  

become an entertainment-driven, 

social organization eager to 

blend in with secular culture.ò His 

argument needs no references or 

sightings. We all see it. Even the 

generation that this represents 

knows itôs the truth.  

(Continued on Page 9) 



Pastoral Changes 

Rev. Steve Browning, began serving as Lead Pastor at First Baptist Alpharetta 

(Roswell Association) effective July 14, 2019.  North Central Area Missions and the 

Roswell Baptist Association welcome Steve along with his wife, Beth, and their                

children, Caleb, Christa, Will and Drew. 

Lôeglise Bethesda de Roswell (formerly Bethesda Haitian Baptist Church) 

(Roswell Association) recently ordained and licensed Rev. Osse Jeanty and called 

him as their Senior Pastor.  We pray Godôs blessings on Osse as he begins this new 

pastoral ministry. 

Rev. John Harris has resigned as Senior Pastor at New Victoria Baptist Church 

(Etowah Association) effective July 14, 2019.  He has accepted the position of Senior 

Pastor at Munsford Baptist Church in Munsford, Alabama.  We pray Godôs blessings 

on John, Bronya, and their family as they begin this new ministry. 

Rev. Harrison (Joe) Lumpkin, Senior Pastor at New Hope Baptist Church 

(Etowah Association) in Canton, has retired.  We pray Godôs blessings on Joe and 

June as they enter this new time of ministry. 

Top 10 Advantages of Small Churches 

10.  You canôt get lost in a small church.                                                                                     

9.    The bathrooms are easy to find.                                  

8.    When your toddler runs to the platform during the sermon, itôs viewed as  

 holy entertainment.                                                                                                                 

7.    Christmas programs are full of bloopers, and thatôs what makes them so 

 great.                                                                                                                                               

6.    If you have to stop and restart your special song, nobody cares.                                     

5.    Itôs okay to interrupt the song service with a testimony, and the more the 

 better.                                                                                                                                                      

4.    Your kids have multiple sets of parents and grandparents.                                        

3.    Your prayer requests are in the church bulletin.                                                            

2.    If you miss church without reporting in, there is a church-wide alert to find 

 you.                                                                                                                                 

1.    A close relationship with your pastor. 

        Dr. Debra White Smith 



Looking Back on My Ordination after 35 Years in Ministry   

Last week I was taking an opportunity to dust my office. This is something I do every 5 or 6 

years whether it needs it or not and believe me, it needed it!  As I ran the duster over my 

Certificate of Ordination the date jumped out at me ï July 14, 1984. What? My goodness; 

35 years this month since my ordination at Toonigh Baptist Church here in Cherokee           

County. Like most all men who have one of these hanging on their wall, I feel very blessed 

to have been called and to still be in The Lordôs service. Itôs been quite a roller coaster ride 

with all of my service given to 5 churches here in the County - But, thatôs a story for another 

time. 

Most all of us who were ordained in a Southern Baptist Church in the 80ôs have a certificate 

that was purchased at the Baptist Book Store (hmmm, I am old).  On the left-hand side of 

the certificate there is a column for the signatures of the ordained men who participated in 

each of our ordination services. They either presided over, or preached, or prayed,                          

presented a bible or a certificate.  Here are ómy guysô. 

Dr. Leonard A. King ï Director of Missions, Etowah Association.  At that time, the Etowah 

Association was its own entity. Dr. King took care of ñhis preacher boysò, started churches 

and obsessed over University of Georgia football. 

Don E. Covington ï Pastor of Holly Springs Baptist Church and the tallest man on my                     

roster ï sort of a gentle giant. 

Randall H. Perry ï Pastor of Canton First Baptist Church and collector of cowboy boots 

and fancy suits. 

Rusty Ricketson ï Pastor of Stonecrest Baptist Church and son of a Georgia Senator,                    

I believe. He also played a pretty good guitar but Iôm not supposed to say so. 

Dahl M. Johnson ï Pastor of South Cherokee Baptist Church and one of those guys that 

everyone just liked. 

Charles A. Walker ï Pastor of Waleska First Baptist Church and the official Cherokee 

County Historian. He was gracious enough to give me a small library of books to get me 

started. 

Charlie Smith ï Pastor of Sardis Baptist Church. Brother Charlie represented the óold 

guardô. He was as country as cornbread but had been buttered with down-home wisdom. 

------ 

Well, this was my team ï men who walked before me in the shoes of ministry handed down 

to them from men who went before. They varied in background, style and personality but 

they all loved the Lord and loved preaching HIs Word. Iôm sorry to say that Iôve not kept up 

with them but wherever they are, here or in Heaven, I want to say to them all: 

ñThank you gentlemen for signing on the left side of the page of my little certificate so many 

years ago and thank you for sewing into my life and ministry. I hope to have done you 

proud.ò 

David Kight ï Pastor, Cornerstone Community Church  



Georgia Baptists are challenged to provide 

35,000 backpacks for children in Appalachia 

(North Georgia, Kentucky, New York and  

Tennessee) and Southwest Georgia, through              

partnerships with churches and Georgia       

Baptist associations. 

Your church may collect backpacks through your Associational office and                         

deliver them to North Central Area Missions or you may register with the                      

Georgia Baptist Mission Board at gabaptist.org/backpacks.     

Churches in the Hightower Baptist Association:  For additional information or 

questions, please contact Leigh Parson at parson@sseb.org or 678-427-1821  

Churches in the Etowah, Lanier and Roswell Baptist Associations:                                    

For additional information or questions, please contact Janice Dinsmore at 

janice@northcentralga.org or 770-384-8548, 

You may also visit gabaptist.org/backpacks to see a list of ministry sites that are 

available for adoption by churches/organizations. 

North Central Area Missions will have a trailer on site at 4206 North Arnold Mill 

Road, beginning October 3, 2019 for those churches that are collecting through 

the Association. 

Christmas Backpack Gift Suggestions 

 

¶ The Christmas Story  

           If you register with the Georgia Baptist Mission Board, the Christmas                 

 Story  flyers will be mailed to you. 

 If you coordinate your collection through North Central Area Missions and 

 do NOT register with the Georgia Baptist Mission Board, North Central                    

 Area Missions will provide the Christmas Story flyers to you. 

¶ Two ribbons or zip ties to indicate gender and age of recipient.                                

NOTE:  colored zip ties can be purchased on Amazon.  Or, North Central Area 

Missions will have zip ties available for your use. 

¶ The 2 ribbons/zip ties should be tied securely to the backpack (see gender/

age KEY on the following page).. 

All zippered backpacks and gifts are to be NEW items.                                                                        

No used items please.  For each NEW zippered backpack, please include: 

                Gifts of Georgia Baptists through Mission Georgia and the Cooperative Program enable us 

to partner together in fulfilling the Great Commission.  www.gabaptist.org 

Suggested items list prepared by the Georgia Baptist Women: WMU and Womenôs Ministry 

2019 



Please pack backpacks according to the guidelines below. 

Always include a copy of the Christmas Story! 

TOYS (At least 1 item): Small cars, balls, dolls, stuffed animals, kazoos,                         

harmonicas, yo-yos, jump ropes, sidewalk chalk, small Etch A SketchÈ, toys that light    

up or make noise (with extra batteries), SlinkyÈ, Frisbee, card games such as Olô Maid, 

Go Fish, etc. 

HYGIENE ITEMS (At least 2 items):  toothbrush, toothpaste, mild bar soap (boxed 

and in a plastic bag), shampoo (securely sealed & in a plastic bag), hairbrush, comb,         

pony tail holders, barrettes, hair clips, washcloth, etc. 

OTHER (At least 2 items):  Childrenôs or Teen Bible (KJV, Godôs Word, or CSB                    

versions), age-appropriate Christian books, sunglasses, toy jewelry, watches, flashlights 

(with extra batteries). 

FOOD (At least 2 items):  Canned food items with pop-tops (nothing which requires   

a can opener and no plastic containers), protein bars, hard candy (NO chocolate) and 

lollipops (please double bag all candy, mints, gum).  (NO food items with peanut butter 

or nuts). 

CLOTHING (At least 2 items.  All clothing items must be new with tags/packaging):                           

T-shirts, underwear, socks, warm hat, gloves, scarf, ball cap fleece pullover, warm                         

outerwear. 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES: School supplies are welcome, but not all sites need school 

supplies.  If you are partnering with a site, please check with them regarding school      

supplies and what type of school supplies are needed.  Please use age-appropriate 

school supplies. 

Additional ideas to consider for older kids (11-17): 

GIRLS:  lip gloss, costume jewelry, scarves, friendship bracelets, craft kits,               

journals, fun socks, slippers, doodle books, Spirograph kit, feminine hygiene supplies. 

BOYS:  LEGOSÈ, card games, hand-held electronic games, flashlights (with extra              

batteries), basketball, soccer ball, NERFÈ football. 

Please do not include any food items that are perishable or can be easily crushed or 

opened white in transit.  Please do not include any knives. 

Gender  Age                                                                                                                 

Blue = Boy  Purple = Ages 2-3                                                                                  

Pink = Girl  Yellow = Ages 4-7                                                        

   Green  = Ages 8-10   

   Red = Ages 11-14    

   White = Ages 15-17 

Example:  Girl, age 6                                                                                                                 

1 pink ribbon/ziptie, 1 yellow ribbon/ziptie securely tied to the backpack 

ñDonôt tell me 

how much Jesus 

loves me, show 

me how much             

Jesus loves me.ò 



Bible Drill, formerly coordinated through the 

Georgia Baptist Mission Board, has been             

restructured and is now Bible Drill and 

Speakers beginning with the 2019-2020            

competition.                                                                  

The Bible Drill Team leader is Maria Brannen 

who previously worked with Bible Drill 

through the Georgia Baptist Mission Board.                                        

Please visit www.bibledrillandspeakers.com 

for additional information.                 

North Central Area Missions would like to                     

encourage YOU and YOUR church to do                     

Bible Drill with YOUR children and youth.    

If you or your church are interested and would like additional                              

information from the Associational office, please email 

janice@northcentralga.org or call 770-384-8548.                                                                                                                

Baptist Ministerôs Wellness Retreat 

The annual Baptist Ministerôs Wellness Retreat will be held this year on                         

September 11-12 or September 12-13 at the Baptist Conference Center in Toccoa.                  

Qualifications for attending the retreat are those ministers and spouses who                       

DO NOT have medical insurance.                                                                                                 

This retreat is made possible by the Georgia Baptist Healthcare Ministry                      

Foundation and includes a physicianôs exam, resting EKG, blood testing, lung 

function and hearing exams.  Flu shots will also be offered.                                                                 

Dental care will be provided by the Georgia Baptist Mobile Health Ministry.                            

There is no cost for you and your spouse to attend this retreat but you must be 

on staff at a cooperating Southern Baptist Church in Georgia.       

If you would like to attend either session, send an email to lgray@gabaptist.org to 

request a form.  Each session has a limit of 50 spots, all first come, first served. 

If you have questions, please feel free to call Laura Gray at 770-936-5364 or email 

lgray@gabaptist.org. 



A Needed Paradigm Shift 
(Continued from Page 3) 

Donôt lose heart!  Dr. Ron              

Larson, pastor of Jesus Church, 

International, in Kansas City, 

wrote an article this month 

called, ñWhat Might the Church 

of the Near  Future Look Like?ò 

In this article, Larson points out 

that the Gen Z-ers that are 

coming up have a completely 

different view of what the 

church ought to be and do. He 

gives twelve strongly possible 

changes that we could expect.  

I would embrace most of them 

with absolute glee! The two I 

would like to highlight here are: 

ñPeople will come for the 

ñHOWò rather than the ñWOW,òò 

and ñstudents will engage 

church at a far higher level than 

their parents did.ò  

If this prediction is true, itôs a 

monumental paradigm shift. 

The emphasis is what does 

Godôs Word say, how can I   

apply it to my life, how can I live 

this out in the life of the church, 

and positively impact the                

culture, instead of having the 

culture impact and shape me. 

Iôve seen inklings of this in our 

older high schoolers through 

early college students in the 

last year and I agree. There is a 

genuine hope for our churches. 

Because of that, there is a hope 

for our country as well.  

 

Alan J. Morris 

      Please visit https://gabaptist.org/LiteracyMissions  for more details, pricing, 
registration, etc. 

For additional information or 
to register,                                   
please visit                                                                    

https://gabaptist.org/event/transitional-pastor-training-2/  

https://gabaptist.org/LiteracyMissions

